Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting

AUGUST 26,1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on September 9, 1996.

Attendance: Timothy Doyle, Chair

Kevin Mower Maurice Levasseur William Nickerson Ronald Grant

Judy Biggar, Town Manager Kris Talarico, Road Foreman

Sally Ann Hebert, Recording Secretary

The Board met at 6:30 p.m. with Robert Ray from Maine Poly to discuss the valuation placed on their personal property for 1996. The Board is to set up a meeting with Rob Duplisea, Assessor Agent and Robert Ray, Maine Poly when possible to go over the way the personal property was assessed. Tim called the regular Selectmen's Meeting to order at 7:04 P.M.

ACCEPTANCE OF THE MINUTES:

Ron read aloud the minutes of August 12TH meeting. The Board unanimously accepted the minutes on Kevin's motion and Moe's second. The Board voted unanimously to accept the minutes with no corrections on Moe's motion and Kevin's second.

PUBLIC DISCUSSION:

Bob Conklin from Channel 4 announced the van is painted and an air conditioner is being installed.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Kevin read aloud the Treasurer's Report of August 26.

ROADS:

Judy reported to the Board that when the grading was being done on the reconstruction on the Lane Road. It was reported that rocks are on the gravel surface. She will talk to CH Stevenson on what needs to be done before tarring next week.

There was a brief discussion on Hydroseeding. The Board motioned for Judy to get phone direction from the Board if the cost is found to be over \$1000. Beyond that point, the Board voted that Judy will take care of the project, on Kevin's motion and Moe's second.

Judy reported that she has sent AT&T a bill for calling out an employee to put out a sign on the bump on their project on a weekend.

LOADER REPAIR:

Judy reported that the loader is at Metco being repaired. The transportation cost was free. She did not know if the town had gotten a loaner.

OTHER:

Judy reported on the request for community watch signs for the Community Justice Project. She stated that state regulations mandate that the signs must be e 150' away from regulatory signs and on regulation posts. They will be ordering the signs.

NEW BUSINESS:

VFW STONES: The VFW has asked the Board for permission to place another line of stones beside the stones already there. The Board voted down Kevin's motion and Moe's second to get hold of the Post Commander for next Selectmen's meeting/workshop for classification. Vote: (For - Kevin; Against - Ron, Moe, Tim, Buster). The Board voted on Ron's motion and Moe's second to allow VFW post to go ahead and put in the second row of stones. Commander is to come to next Selectmen's meeting to discuss maintenance. Vote: (For - Buster, Tim, Moe, Ron; Against - Kevin).

PLOW PAN: The Board voted unanimously on Moe's motion and Kevin's second to allow Judy to buy a plow pan from H P Fairfield.

ASSESSING: The Board tentatively set a meeting with Rob Duplisea, Assessing Agent at 5:00 p.m. and Bob Ray from Maine Poly at 5:30 P.M. for September 4 or 5.

LABOR DAY SCHEDULE: (WARRANT) The Board voted down Kevin's motion and Busters' second to sign the warrant Thursday night. (Vote: For - Kevin, Buster; Against - Moe, Ron, Tim)

The Board voted on Moe's motion and Ron's second to have warrant ready for weekend. (Vote: For - Tim, Ron, Moe: Against - Buster, Kevin)

LANDFILL STICKERS: Judy reported that the new landfill stickers are ready for next weekend. The Board approved the policy for new landfill stickers on Kevin's motion and Moe's second.

NEW SIGNS: Judy reported that she is presently seeking quotes on signs for the newly named private roads in Greene. She added that she thought that there will have to be done so much every year.

ROAD NAMES: The Board discussed giving the letters to Alden on the complaints of the new road names.

OTHER NEW BUSINESS: There was none.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Ron reported that the Planning Board acted on many applications at the August 13 meeting.

CEO COMPLAINTS:

Tim reported the following:

- 1) George Schott's project is stopped, and he will be in violation if any further activity is done. Work stopped on recommendation from CEO action.
 - 2) Teacutter is still in violation and is strongly being pursued.

ASSESSING QUESTIONS:

The Board is meeting with Maine Poly. The Board is to look over the Kelleher property before September 9. The assessments were tabled and finish upstairs after meeting.

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

The Board voted unanimously on Ron's motion and Moe's second to adjourn to assessing. The meeting adjourned at 8:17 P.M..

Respectfully submitted,

Sally Ann Hebert Recording Secretary

Accepted and Approved,

Chair, Board of Selectmen